



# North Fort Myers High School School Advisory Council – (SAC)

Meeting Minutes November 7, 2017  
Media Center – 6:30 PM

AGENDA ITEM	DESCRIPTION
Pre-Meeting Refreshments and Setup	6:00 - 6:30 PM
Commence Meeting - Karen Crompton	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Welcome/Sign-ins/Call to Order</li> <li>● Prior Meeting Minutes Approval</li> <li>● Crompton called meeting to order at 6: 33</li> <li>● Short introductions at 6:33</li> <li>● Crompton went over prior meeting minutes 6:34</li> <li>● Ortega motioned to approved, Blakely seconded, all say I. 6:35</li> </ul>
<b>Administrative Updates - Doug McKeever</b>	
Academic Update	Quarter 1 Progress Monitoring: STAR and Compass 6:35 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Have not received data back should receive tomorrow Nov. 8 will be ready for next meeting</li> </ul>
School Improvement Plan	No changes with school improvement plan 6:37
SAC Budget	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Spent money on security cameras TBD irma set everything back 6:37</li> <li>● Want to see ammount of cameras increased</li> <li>● Ortega asked how many cameras do we have</li> <li>● Crissy asked about damage received during Irma- response, very minimal mostly foliage 6:39</li> <li>● Discussed prospects of North being a shelter 6:41</li> <li>● Ortega discussed about the finances being applied for the cameras</li> </ul>
<b>Student Activities - Austin Wilson</b>	
SGA	SGA Updates 6:45 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Homecoming was a success</li> <li>● Hosted a class wide food drive competition for the Cape Coral Caring Center</li> <li>● Trick or treated at Golisano Children's hospital</li> <li>● Currently in class working on leadership presentations</li> <li>● For the month of december Omas Heart Toy Drive coordination with interact club</li> <li>● Questions were asked about age group toy drive targets, Seymour responded all age groups are encouraged and explained process of how the event will 6:48</li> </ul>
Other Groups	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Crissy asked what is being done for kids affected by Irma 6:49</li> <li>● Blakely will contact social workers for thanksgiving meals for families in need 6:51</li> </ul>
<b>Parent/Community Goals</b>	

Parent Involvement	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Crompton discussed how to involve more parents, SAC decided they wanted to make parents more apart of the Advisory council, SAC acting as facilitator 6:53</li> <li>● Staff, Parent &amp; Student Contacts Development, implementing each sports activity and clubs having a contact for they can communicate with other groups ie. Red Knight Foundation, a way to identify obstacles and solve things each group is facing 6:55</li> <li>● Ortega inquired how these meeting can be cohesive 6:58</li> <li>● McKeever responded how too much interconnection would be an overload 6:59</li> <li>● Wilson asked if there is a way for parents of different sports,clubs, and arts to be present at each SAC meeting 7:00</li> <li>● Crompton responded that was the intention at the beginning of the year 7:01</li> <li>● Crissy stated we should utilize technology 7:02</li> <li>● Devon said we should implement the use of modern technology platforms ie. Facebook, twitter 7:03</li> <li>● Crompton asked about district policy on Facebook 7:05</li> <li>● Group discussed possibility of utilizing a closed group 7:08</li> <li>● Discussed more possibilities of different avenues ie. google pages 7:09</li> <li>● Ortega asked about using a student to run the page 7:11</li> <li>● To progress the communication further, will start utilizing email and docs in development 7:17</li> <li>● Discussed liability issues with using live feed 7:20</li> <li>● Ortega stated how a webinar no faces will be shown and if students were involved only would show a list of attendees 7:24</li> </ul>
Safety	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Crissy gave update on crosswalk, irma complicated things it is still in development 7:25</li> <li>● Still have bike lights available 7:27</li> <li>● Pothole in front of student parking lot, waiting to hear from destruction 7:29</li> </ul>
Event Review and Feedback	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Online Event Tickets 7:31</li> <li>● Football tickets adds an easy convenience , let them know they don't have to print ticket 7:31</li> <li>● Crissy said district should streamline ticket buying for schools 7:32</li> </ul>
Communication Improvements	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Weekly Newsletter will be pushed out again, a parent online newsletter will be sent out weekly 7:34</li> <li>● Parent newsletter- trouble submitting since it requires a month in advance</li> <li>● Ask Jeter how information is posted for clubs 7:37</li> <li>● Clubs should give information to students like Freshman 7:41</li> <li>● Red Carpet Knight will be December 12th</li> <li>● Crompton wants to incorporate workshops to tackle different tasks 7:46</li> <li>● Incorporate a system of choosing the agenda for the next meeting together, utilizing google docs 7:50</li> <li>● Student led workshop for technical support for parents during open house 7:52</li> </ul>
<b>DAC Business - Sharon Harris</b>	
Report of DAC Meetings	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Harris is not present at meeting to give an update 7:55</li> <li>● Ortega explained they discussed School Choice changes- Sibling preference 2</li> <li>● Buying bigger server for google chrome 7:57</li> </ul>
Question/Topic Development	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Ortega will attend next Wednesday's DAC, open to everyone</li> </ul>

**Parent Group Reports**

Red Knight Foundation

- Red Knight Foundation was incorporated for enhancing the school and students education
- Pushing for funding by selling bricks and other things 8:00

Other Reports

**Good of the Order- Snap Raise donation app (school based) 8:02**  
**AICE info night Nov. 14 and January 9**  
**January 16- Arts open house**

**Close Meeting- Crompton adjourned 8:09**

Next Meetings 02/06/2018 and 04/24/2018